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Updates and Reminders for Medicaid Provider 
Billing  
 
Reminder – Documentation required for Medicare and third-
party insurance primary submissions: 
 
All crossover claims submitted from Medicare and other third-party 
billing should accurately reflect payments received from other 
insurers to allow correct calculation of Medicaid reimbursement 
amounts. The Explanation of Benefits and other documentation 
supporting Medicare and third-party reimbursement amounts must 
be kept for audit or inspection by the Department of Health, Office 
of the Medicaid Inspector General (OMIG), the Office of the State 
Comptroller (OSC) or other state or federal agencies responsible 
for audit functions.  
 
Additionally, for any claim submitted to Medicaid with a zero-fill 
reimbursement from Medicare or a third-party insurer, the provider 
must retain evidence that the claim was initially billed to Medicare 
and/or the third-party insurer and was denied BEFORE seeking 
reimbursement from Medicaid. The exception to this policy would 
be for items that are statutorily not covered by the Medicare 
program – providers may bill Medicaid directly without receiving a 
denial. Providers are responsible for retaining the statutory 
exemption from Medicare audit or inspection. 
 

 

    

 
If you are having problems viewing content within this newsletter, please email emednyalert@csra.com for further assistance  

The Department has attempted to ensure that the information contained in these notifications is as accurate as possible. However, no e-mail transmittals or  
materials provided are intended to constitute legal or medical advice. 
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